Concerns rise over Scotland's rent control policies and their impact on housing investment
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In Scotland, recent developments regarding rent control policies have prompted significant concerns among investors and housing developers. Will Scarlett, founder and director of Scarlett Land and Development, has previously voiced apprehensions after numerous investors withdrew from housebuilding schemes across the nation in light of uncertainty surrounding permanent rent control proposals.
The introduction of rent caps by the Scottish Government, ostensibly aimed at assisting tenants during the ongoing cost-of-living crisis, has been associated with an estimated halting of £3.5 billion worth of housing projects. Scotland’s rental regulations have sparked debates around their impact on housing supply and investment in the built-to-rent (BTR) sector.
As highlighted by Scarlett Land and Development, the city of Edinburgh is currently promoting a potential residential development site in Gorgie, which could yield nearly 200 BTR homes, signalling an attempt to address the existing housing “undersupply.” The firm noted that the BTR market in Edinburgh remains nascent, with only 1,143 operational units compared to 13,089 in Manchester. Data suggests the number of BTR units currently on-site in Edinburgh stands at 1,023, with the planning approved pipeline at just 2,275 units, compared to a much larger figure of 12,815 in Manchester.
The firm elaborated on the implications of impending changes, stating: “From April 2025, rent caps in Scotland will end; this means that open market rents can once again be applied to all forms of rental property. This will remain the case until long-term rent control policy comes into place through the Housing Bill which is currently making its legislative passage through the Scottish Parliament.” According to their assessment, an announcement is anticipated during summer 2025 to clarify the criteria necessary for qualifying for an exemption from the forthcoming rent control measures.
The economic dynamics of these adjustments are significant. The agent indicated that for properties that do not qualify for exemptions, it has already been established that rent increases will be permitted at a rate of Consumer Price Index (CPI) plus one per cent per annum, up to a maximum of six per cent. This suggests that investors may regain interest in BTR schemes in Scotland, a sector that has seen no new investments since the rent control measures were implemented in September 2022.
However, critiques of the recent policy shifts highlight potential repercussions for tenants. Ruth Gilbert, chair of a national campaign union, remarked on the supposed recklessness of withdrawing interim protections that had previously shielded tenants from extreme rent hikes. Speaking to media representatives, she emphasised the risk of substantial rent increases as landlords may seek to capitalise on the end of emergency protections, thereby exacerbating existing economic pressures on renters.
The legislative trajectory of the Housing (Scotland) Bill remains a pivotal issue, as it continues to pass through the Scottish Parliament. While its final implementation might not materialise until 2027, the potential for local councils to designate rent control zones and impose caps at one per cent above inflation draws attention to the ongoing complexities of balancing tenant protections and market forces in Scotland's evolving rental landscape.
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